Raymond Sportsman's Club
Newsletter

December 2022

PO Box 725; Raymond, NH 03077-0725
www.raymondsc.com

Officers
President Norm Pinard 603-498-5875
Vice President James Wilson 603-552-3954
Secretary Harry Whitney 603-770-9838
Treasurer Frank Knowles 603-502-6022
Sergeant at Arms Don Crete 603-321-6162

Advisory Board

Richard Gorman March 2023 603-895-6103
Bill Lane March 2023 603-895-9042
Ed Knowles March 2023 603-923-8209
Earl Sweet, Jr. March 2023 603-382-2236
Richie Houde, Jr. March 2023 603-235-7288

Committees

Archery Scott Rogers Kitchen Mike Desjardins

Boy Scouts Rob Lopez Newsletter Ed Knowles

Building Jon Goulet Range Bill Lane

Bylaws Ed Knowles Spacetown Beagle Richie Houde, Sr.

Grounds Richard Gorman Town Fair Tim Layman

Hunter Ed Tom Faunce Ways & Means Elected Officers
Web Site Brian Handley

Upcoming Events

Regular Club Meeting December 7th Regular Club Meeting December 21st

Newsletter Input

Any club members having information or photos they would like to have posted in the club
newsletter can address them to Ed Knowles at rsc_newsletter@proton.me. Be sure to state what
you would like written with each photo.
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Meeting Minutes for November 2022

Tom Gilbert repaired the clay target thrower. - Covid is still out there.
The RSC Vice President's wife has it. - Harry Whitney's wife had a

stroke on November 14th. She was rushed to Boston Medical Hospital.
There was a blood clot and the doctors were able to remove it and she
is doing good.

Nothing to report

Nothing to report

All bills are paid.

Nothing to report.

Nothing to report.

Nothing to report.
Troop 101 participated in a craft fair at Raymond high school and
collected food for the food bank. - Rob Lopez will be stepping down as
Troop 3 leader.

The replacement windows, for downstairs, have been ordered.
Nothing to report.

Nothing to report.

Nothing to report.

Nothing to report.

Nothing to report.

The last shoot of the year went well. - Billy repaired a couple targets
and emptied the trash barrels at the range.

Nothing to report.
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Meeting Minutes for November 2022 (cont.)

Town Fair: Nothing to report.
Ways and Means: Nothing to report.
Web Site: Nothing to report.
Unfinished Business: The issue of handicap members driving on the range, to drop off

their fire arms and equipment, was brought up. The president
has made it clear that only handicap members are allowed to
drive their vehicle up on the range to drop their equipment off at
the firing line, but they have to move their vehicle back down in
the parking area below. Also, that said member must be sure
that the range is not hot, before making such moves.

New Business: The president has brought up that it's time to select two junior
members to attend next years training at Barry Conservation
Camp in Berlin, N.H. A motion was made and seconded to go
forward with the selections. - It was brought to the attention,
by Mike Miller, that there were no new plastic bags in the
men's room, when he went to empty the trash in there..

Rollovers: Michael Haggstrom was approved, by present members, for roll
over to regular membership.

Applications: Tyler Krause was accepted, by present members, as a new
member of the RSC.

50/50 Winners: Steve Nishimura November 2, 2022
Ernest Howard November 16, 2022
Turkey Shoot
1st Place Jim Taylor
2nd Place Eric Rivard
3rd Place Paul Hammond

We had a good day for the turkey shoot, our last shoot of the year. We had eleven (11) shooters
come to try their luck at the "Robo Turkey." A good time was had by all who was there. Frozen
turkeys were given to the first, second and third place winners. Thanks to all who came to the
shoots this year, and a special thanks to the people who helped with the set-up and take-down of
equipments and targets this year. Have a safe hunting season. See you all in the Spring of 2023. -
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